ROSA **PARKS**

Reading Passage & Questions

Rosa Parks was born in Tuskegee, Alabama on February 4, 1913. Hel parents were Leona and James McCauley. She had one younger brother named Sylvester. Her parents divorced when she was young and she mo her grandparent's farm. Her mother was a teacher and her father was a

Rosa went to the local African-American school where her mother taught. She then attended Alabama State Teacher's College to try and get her high school diploma. Rosa's education was cut short because she had to stay nome and take care of her sick mother. During this time, her brother worked to keep food on the table.

At 19 years old, Rosa met Raymond Parks, a barber from Montgomery,

Alabama. He encouraged Rosa to go back to school and get her diploma. She continued to work part-time jobs and went back to school to earn her high

Growing up in the South, Rosa and her husband witnessed a lot of racism. Racism means that people are treated poorly because of the color of their skin or their race. Rosa and Raymond became activists for civil rights and joined the National Association for the Advancement of Colored People

Rosa served as the secretary for the NAACP. She was the first woman to

Rosa served as the secretary for the NAACP. She was the first woman join the NACCP in Montgomery, Alabama Rosa and Raymond joined as an effort to stop racism, put an end to segregation and fight for equality. Life for African Americans was difficult and trying. At the time, the southern states issued 'Jim Crow laws' and segregation laws. Segregation was the practice of creating separate facilities for blacks and whites. This meant that Black Americans could not go to the same schools or live in the same places as white Americans. The Supreme Court case of Plessy v Ferguson in 1896 decided that segregated facilities was constitutional as long as the facilities were 'separate but equal' In reality, the facilities were not even close to equal Black schools lacked text books, air conditioning and even typical school supplies. Discrimination based on race was obvious due to different water fountains, different restaurant entrances, different movie theatres, different schools and even different burial grounds. Rosa used the o get to work everyday but was forced to sit in the back. The front "lines

In what city was Rosa Parks born? *

Tuskegee

Rosa Parks was born on February 4th, 1913. *

The bus boycott was organized by Martin Luther King Jr. *

True



ROSA PARKS

was born in Tuskegee, Alabama on February 4, 1913. Her pare were not and James McCauley. She had one younger brother Her parents divorced when she was young and she moved to er grants a start of the mother was a teacher and her father was a carpenter.

Rosa we will the 1 African-American school where her mother taught. She attended labama State Teacher's College to try and get her high school discusses the had to stay home and to care of her wher. During this time, her brother worked to keep foot in the table.

At 19 years old the pet Raymand Parks, a barber from Montgomery, Alabama. He end a ged kent to go back to school and get her diploma. She continued to work art-time jobs and and back to school to earn her high school diploma.

Growing up in a South, Remaind her has and witnessed a lot of racism. Racism means that permare the poorly because of the color of their skin or their race. Roso has became divists for civil rights and joined the National Association in a Advancement Colored People (NAACP).

Rosa served as the secretary for the N/. She was the first woman to join the NACCP in Montgomery, Alaxa a first and Raymon med as an effort to stop racism, put an end to sequation and first a least ty.

Life for African Americans was ding that At the to southern states issued 'Jim Crow laws' and sec vs. Segregation .11Ô1 was the practice of creating separate facilities of blacks ⊒ whites meant that Black Americans could not go to the the schools or 1 same places as white Americans. The Supreme Conscase of Pi Ferguson in 1896 decided that segregated facilities was const onal as long as the facilities were 'separate but equal.' In reality, the faci even close to equal. Black schools lacked text books, air c typical school supplies. Discrimination based on race was obvious different water fountains, different restaurant entrances, different theatres, different schools and even different burial grounds. Rosa used the bus to get to work everyday but was forced to sit in the back. The front of Think Tank of the bus was reserved for white people only. Even if there was a seat open in the front, Rosa had to ride in the back. To make matters worse, there were laws that actually supported the unjust treatment of black people.

Rosco ks found a seat on a bus in Montgomery, Alabama after a long day of time, segregation laws stated that any black person must sit is back the bus. A white man entered Rosa's bus and couldn't find a bus of told Rosa to give up her seat but she bravely refused and was arre-

d charged with violating the Montgomery City code She was ar 34 Parks was found guilty and fined \$10 plus \$4 in segregation ! . In cou court cos y filed an appeal. To protest Rosa's arrest and med: cans refused to use the city bus system for segre Jan Ar J S as called the hery Bus Boycott and was organized by 381 days. This A Martin Luth king Jr. V Jelievea nge would come with nonviolent the bus system lost a lot of money and the city protests. Due to the was not happy.

The bus boy paved the way one Civil Rights Movement. Rosa Parks had no idea that she is going to get the course of history.

The Montgomery ous Boycot ought resident and international attention to the civil rights struggles in the civil rights struggl

Thousands of couraged people joined the "Final end segregation and demand civil rights for people of all races. In the segregation of P56, the United States Supreme Court stated that Alchama's and segregation of buses was unconstitutional.

Rosa spent most of her life fighting or desegred .1, VO1. rights, and vil Rights Jvement was an activist leader in the Civil Rights N ment 1 U.S. was one of the greatest, heroic social movemer Cory which Cowed all citizens to live out the American dream. Cive that are the basic its that every citizen has under the laws of the governm. The civil right , each individual citizen are protected by the United States Institution rhough she had many triumphs, Parks suffered hardship in the months f ycott arrest. Other forms of protests began in the South following such as sit-ins, peaceful marches and sometimes violence.

President Lyndon Johnson signed the 1964 Civil Rights Act act outlawed discrimination, ended racial segregation, and protein rights of minorities and women.

MULTIPLE CHOICE

- In what star was Rosa Parks b
- How many dollars was Rosa Parks fined?
- How many days long was the bus boycott?

A.

A. \$10 B. \$1

.aba. . Louisiana

C. \$20

D. Florida

D. \$50

- A. 24
- B. 365
- C. 381
- D. 244

- What wo of Rosc b
- How old was Rosa Parks an she met Raymond?
 - In what city was Rosa Parks born?

- A. Clarence
- B. Jeremy
- C. Sylvester
- D. David

- **1**. 24
- 27
- ?2
- D. M

- A. Montgomery
- B. Tuskegee
- C. Atlanta
- D. Savannah

TRUE R FALSE

- Rosa Parks was born on February 4th, 1913.
- Lather King Jr.
- Rosa served as the president for the NAACP.

TRUE FALSE

T' F^

FALSE

- Rosa Parks mother was named Fiona.
- Rosa Park 's married to kert Parks.
- Presice 'yndon
 Johnson signed the 1964
 Pivil Rights into law.

TRUE FALSE

TRUE FALSE

TP FALSE

- NAACP stands for National Association for the Advancement of Colored People.
- The boycott paved the way for the Civil Rights Movement.
- states row' la

TRUE FALSE

TRUE FALSE

FALSE

© Think Tank 2020